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Unconfirmed minutes 
An attendance list can be made available.
1 Introduction and Welcome
1.1 Tim Barrett, outgoing chair of the ARPS committee, welcomed everyone who had joined the annual meeting on zoom and called the meeting to order. The Chair asked whether there would be any opposition to the recording of this annual meeting for the purpose of the minutes only, and with no objection stated, this was accepted. The Chair further added that delegates were not allowed to record the meeting.
1.2 The annual meeting was quorate.
1.3 Housekeeping matters were noted on the use of zoom and how to use the hand raising function explained. In response to a question and for the purpose of the meeting, Tim Barrett responded that observers were not allowed to vote but could raise questions or comments.
1.4 As outgoing Chair, Tim Barrett took the opportunity to express extensive thanks to outgoing committee members, Kamie Kitmitto and, Jess Meacham (Vice Chair, who would take over as Chair shortly) and other committee members with whom he had worked. Jenny Lennox, Committee secretary was also thanked for all her hard work and Christine Bernabe for producing efficient minutes during his time on the committee. He added that although Vicky Blake (UCU’s president) elected term of office had come to an end on the committee, Vicky will remain in an ex-officio capacity given her capacity as UCU president and thanked Vicky for all her contributions to the work of ARPS.
1.5 Vicky Blake, UCU President was invited to address delegates and in her opening remarks, thanked Tim Barrett for all the hard work he had done with the committee and noted that he would surely be missed as Chair. The president expressed her delight in welcoming the 60 delegates in attendance, explained her role and future commitment to the work of the ARPS. It was a pleasure to see so many coming together as academic-related, professional staff. With the media notion of UCU as a lecturers union, this often excludes the diverse membership of the union - FE, Prison Ed as well as ARPS staff working in various roles such as IT, administrators, student support, counsellors and widening participation. There are so many functions of ARPS, that we find ourselves contributing these skills to branches where we do not always see the recognition. ARPS keep the universities running, make contributions to higher education and this hardworking diverse group of people should receive the recognition deserved. More importantly, we need to ensure we have dedicated time and resources to support ARPS. Today is about celebrating the work and contributions of ARPS. There are challenges to face ahead - there have been requests for staff to be back on campus - however we look forward to see ARPS staff being able to move to a new hybrid model that must be managed properly. Other areas also need to be addressed – workload issues, job cuts and threats, grade drift, regrading of roles, red circling, redundancies. 
1.6 In closing, the President pushed for better organising and more recruitment of ARPS to find the potential strength in numbers and representation to enable ARPS to emerge full of confidence to be able to stress the importance of their work and hoped for a brilliant meeting.
1.7 Jess Meacham (outgoing Vice Chair) took over Chair of the meeting and introduced herself and the next session to follow, the Panel discussion: Finding the silver lining in the cloud – a response to the pandemic. Speakers were welcomed: Ursula Canton (Glasgow Caledonian University); Alicja Syska (University of Plymouth); Colin McCaig (Sheffield Hallam University); Tim Barrett (University of Bath).

1.8 Dr Ursula Canton introduced herself and explained the presentation was split between herself and Dr Alicja Syska (Learning Developer at the University of Plymouth) who had been unable to attend for the initial part of this session and opened the panel discussion. Dr Canton held a professional Learning and Writing Developer post (hybrid) at Glasgow Caledonian and stated that the presentation was based on a silver lining response to the pandemic with a view on learning development which had been gathered from conversations with colleagues, conversations on email lists and also a study conducted by Dr Syska and Christie Pritchard at the University of Plymouth. The presentation looked at the challenges posed by the pandemic – e.g. lack of contact, more passive learning, that students were keen to return to face to face teaching, yet at the same time, had also brought on new forms of interaction, new innovation and teaching flexibility. The survey conducted revealed that academics have become more accessible for various reasons and a need to go through a period of adapting for online teaching and new formats. Going forward, questions were to be asked – support and availability 24/7? Would this be problematic for a development approach; have potential impact on jobs? Will jobs be outsourced? What were the expectations? Practical benefits will need to be considered:- blended working where it works; greater online collaboration across geographical divides.
1.9 Professor Colin McCaig, a professor of Higher Education Policy at the Sheffield Institute of Education, Sheffield Hallam University, shared on his strands of work in widening participation research. He highlighted two strands of work in HE and WP which focused on the evaluation of WP outreach programmes and research into WP policymaking. In his presentation he linked the silver lining to widening participation, policy trends, new and future policy (Augar Review), government plans, how the 2021 cycle has been affected in relation to student exams and also gave suggestions for further reading.
1.10 Tim Barrett, University of Bath and outgoing Chair of the ARPS committee shared on ARPS work behind the scenes in his current post around digital data and technology and how this could be leveraged to advance students. Prior to lockdown and in autumn 2019, the University of Bath rolled out MS teams – one silver lining – and shared how many have since explored further tools not used before. Another silver lining was that many staff are now able to work from home, a paradigm shift which provides flexibility. In addition, while colleagues do miss interaction with each other, there have been many virtual platforms used to bring staff/colleagues together and online workshops have also enabled participation.
1.11 Jess Meacham, Chair, thanked the panel members for the fantastic presentations and took comments and questions from the floor. The panel responded to questions raised on how to go about requests for a blended model & flexibility from the employer, home office work spaces and generational disadvantage. It was noted that sharing the slides might be helpful and that these would be emailed to delegates.
2 Formal Business

2.1 Following the lunch break, the Chair welcomed back everyone and asked to note the documents which had been emailed out. It was noted that the annual meeting 2020, was the last ‘in person’ meeting which had been held for which the minutes were to be approved.
Unconfirmed minutes, previous annual meeting March 2020
2.2 There were no comments on these minutes following which the unconfirmed minutes of the ARPS annual meeting 2020 were adopted.
Report on the work of the Academic Related Professional staff committee
2.3 Jess Meacham, Vice Chair of the ARPS committee, presented the report and gave an overview of the work of the committee over the last year. Highlights in her report included: last ARPS annual meeting 2020, first virtual ARPS committee meeting in April 2020 and other committee meetings which followed in May and September 2020 and February 2021. Other work involved the ARPS newsletter, the ARPS webinar in November 2020, impact of covid and guidance produced for ARPS members, model claim, advice on the physical return to campus, model survey and the ARPS Committee submission to the taskforce on sexual violence that the General Secretary has set up since she was elected in May 2019. Formal thanks was expressed to Jenny Lennox, Committee Secretary.
2.4 The report was noted and in response to a question, Jess Meacham stated links could be shared with local committees, if needed.
Appointment of Tellers

2.5 It was noted that Jenny Lennox and Sue Bajwa would function as tellers and had set up polls for voting on motions. Observers were reminded that they were not allowed to vote. With no objections, this was approved.
Elections to the Committee

2.6 Jenny Lennox, Committee Secretary informed the annual meeting that there were four vacancies for a term of two years on the committee, information which had been circulated in the packs. 4 nominations had been received;  

David Conway, The Open University

Amy Ryall, University of Sheffield

Eleanor Madley, University of Sheffield

Fiona McGarry, Queen’s University Belfast

2.7 These nominations were accepted unanimously by all. There was a one-year vacancy (co-opted for one year) still to be filled and any delegate who wished to be considered for this was invited to express an interest. Forms will be emailed out for this following the annual meeting.
3 Motions 
3.1 Jess Meacham, Chair of the meeting, introduced the session on motions and informed that there will be three minutes to move motions and two minutes to second. Five motions had been submitted to the annual meeting and in preparation, delegates were reminded to note Extract from Standing Orders relating to motions Standing order 2.6 :

Resolutions passed at the annual meeting will be advisory. They will be submitted to the National Executive Committee, together with any advice and recommendations from the Academic-Related Staff Committee, and a copy of the draft minutes of the annual meeting.
Motion 1, University libraries opening during the pandemic was moved by Emily Wheeler (Leeds) and seconded formally by Caroline Proctor (Warwick) and Alice Corble (Sussex). The motion was carried unanimously;
This meeting notes:

This meeting calls on the ARPS committee, HEC, NEC, General Secretary and UK o1. During the first Covid-19 lockdown many campuses were closed, including libraries

2. Many libraries operated a ‘click and collect’ service for access to books/materials

3. UCU’s strong campaign to ensure most teaching moved online, with considerable    

     success in many universities

4. Many universities have now opened study space in libraries, claiming they are 

    ‘covid-secure’

5. Library staff (and their communities) are therefore at unnecessary elevated risk 

   of  contracting coronavirus.

This meeting calls on the ARPS committee, HEC, NEC, General Secretary and UK officers to:

1. Ensure that risks to ARPS staff (including library staff) are highlighted in all 

    Covid-19 campaigns, materials, and press releases

2. Launch a UK campaign for university libraries to return to click and collect access    

    only during the Covid-19 pandemic

3. Provide specific central and regional support to branches where library staff feel   

    they are being placed in serious and imminent danger.

Motion 2, Support for branches pursuing the model claim was proposed by Amy Ryall (Sheffield) and seconded formally by Jo Kheeler (Wales Trinity/St David). This motion was carried overwhelmingly:
Meeting notes:

•
the development of a draft model claim for branches on ARPS 

•
That pursuing the claim under current circumstances represents a significant challenge for branches already stretched 

Meeting resolves:

•
that all relevant UCU national and regional structures should support branches and ARPS members to pursue the claim via template campaign plans including data and information requests, and regular, ongoing support for negotiators within branches

•
that facilitating communications between ARPS reps and members and the ARPS committee should be a priority for the work of the committee 

Motion 3, Working from Home Culture and Cost was moved by Jo McNeill (NEC/Liverpool) and seconded by Vicky Blake (UCU President / Leeds) and David Conway (Open University). The motion was carried unanimously;
ARPS annual meeting notes many staff are now working from home during the COVID-19 pandemic. We recognise the costs attached to providing safe, well lit, heated workspaces and the increase in utilities bills for many.

This meeting further notes:

· Proposals to introduce hybrid working from home models indefinitely in many institutions
· Without local agreements in place staff working from home are at risk of new modes of ‘distanced micromanagement’, including:
· unrealistic management expectations and dangerous workloads
· further erosion or eradication of work / home life balance
· detriment from inadequate equipment provision
This meeting resolves that UCU should: 

· Develop and publicise local bargaining guidance on WFH culture
· Support all branches to negotiate, using this guidance, as a priority
· To provide guidance and support to all branches to negotiate WFH utilities payments
· Further develop bargaining and campaigning guidance to ensure all staff, including ARPS, are protected from detriment when critiquing their employer
Motion 4, New name for ARPS Committee: Academic-Related, Professional 
Services Staff Committee was moved by Kamie Kitmitto (Manchester). Andrea
Rylands (Leeds) proposed an amendment, to remove the word or in the third bullet

point and replace with a comma in the third bullet point and endorsed by Vicky Blake

(UCU president / Leeds).This amendment was carried by acclaim.
Paulina Hoyos (Manchester) seconded the motion. The motion was subsequently
carried as amended;
Amend the Standing Orders for the Academic-Related Staff Committee and
Academic-Related Staff National Annual Meeting as follows:

· Replace every instance of the phrase Academic-Related Staff with the phrase Academic-Related, Professional Services Staff (retaining the existing capitalisation).
· In 1.1 replace the phrase academic-related roles with academic-related and professional services roles. Amend the following sentence to start: Whilst representing the interests of academic-related and professional services staff working in higher education, the…
· Replace every remaining instance of the phrase academic-related role(s) with the phrase academic-related, professional service role(s) (retaining existing singular/plural)
Motion 5, Love Our ARPS was moved by Vicky Blake (UCU president / Leeds)

seconded by Chloe Nast (Goldsmiths) and carried
This meeting notes the importance of campaigning and organising for ARPS members alongside the difficulties of organising the Love Our ARPS week of action within the original one week time frame owing to the difficulties of the Covid 19 pandemic. 
 
This meeting further notes the new possibilities opened up by online meeting technology.
 
This meeting resolves to adapt the week of action over a longer timescale and via a series of online events to develop and build the campaign as set out in the updated ARPS manifesto, the model branch ARPS claim, updated branch and organising guidance, and all associated materials. 
3.2 A short break followed.
4 Discussion Groups / Plenary
4.1 Following the break, the Chair called the meeting back to order and Jenny Lennox informed of the breakout rooms which would allow delegates to discuss a series of questions (30 mins) and then feedback to the annual meeting:
What can UCU do to support ARPS staff during the pandemic? 
Are there specific things UCU can do centrally for ARPS staff to support branch work? 
Are there ARPS issues UCU centrally needs to pick up on? 
Are there groups of ARPS staff we should be focussing our support efforts on? 
What are the key issues for ARPS staff as we head out of the pandemic? 
Since more universities are looking to continue hybrid home and office working for some time, what can UCU centrally do to support members in this position? 
Have you already negotiated a policy in your branch? 
Are there any pitfalls branches should avoid or any good practice you can share?

Group discussions and Feedback
4.2 Feedback from the eight groups received and noted :
· ARPS webinar in November (2020) helpful
· UCU should identify both pandemic and post pandemic issues and provide clarity for hybrid working, health and safety training sessions including mental health, risk assessments for ARPS; UCU should challenge open plan offices and threats for ARPS facing restructuring, return to work & flexibility, desk spaces and/or equipment for home working
· Remote working has encouraged open dialogue, good practice, regular meetings

· Need to look at the threat to professional services – future and permanency of working from home; need to have an approach which does not exclude ARPS staff

· ARPS need to work together to build a stronger voice within the various roles they hold in order to work with management to look at a safe return to campus for some staff

· UCU should look at a national coverage of redundancies and restructuring eg ‘PS futures’ is of concern, provide working from home policy, a definition of ‘a pandemic’ and when does it end to help with future working (around vaccines, covid testing, case work), provision of a ‘crowdsourcing best practice’ document, policy guidelines for working from home and hybrid working and a resourceful tool kit with a series of questions which can be helpful for recruitment, safeguarding and review periods
· Ensure ARPS roles are recognised in the media
· Address difficulties to be able to recruit more ARPS staff – that staff should have access to lists of new staff to be able to engage them
· Call for parity between academic and academic related staff when it comes to flexible working

· Career progression and recognition, regrading, replacing staff on lower grades with fixed term contracts

· Need for regular ARPS comms from the ARPS committee (newsletters)

· Discussions and conversations taking place with managers on filtering back into work and varying views

· Empowerment and support to ARPS staff where branches are dominated by academics; ensure trust for ARPS
· Push campaigns and targeted emails in efforts to increase diversity

4.3 Following the feedback, Jess Meacham (outgoing ARPS vice Chair) thanked all the groups for their feedback and closed the discussion. Jenny Lennox, Committee Secretary also thanked delegates for their contributions and reminded that co-option forms will be sent by email following the meeting and that it was expected that an ARPS discussion list will be set up in the next couple weeks, the model claim is now available on the website so members could make use of the claim and the new ARPS committee will review the motions carried for submission to Congress 2021 and finally, thanked Jess Meacham for her part in chairing the meeting.
4.4 In closing, Jess Meacham also reiterated her massive thanks to all for attending the event and, hoped that the day’s discussions had been useful. It was wonderful that a large number of ARPS had been able to attend and delegates are free to get in touch. 
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